
Candia Heritage Commission 
 

Approved Minutes of June 10, 2010 
 

Attendance: 
Present: Diane Philbrick, Carleton Robie (Selectmen’s representative), Ray 
Cresswell, Christine Dupere, Betty Sabean, Ron Thomas.  
Absent: Ken Madden, Sarah Giles (alt), Carol Howe (alt) 
Guests: Jim Lindsey  
 

The meeting was called to order by Chair, Diane Philbrick at 7:34 P.M. 
 

Minutes: 
The minutes of the May 13.2010 meeting were approved on a motion by Betty 
Sabean, a second by Christine Dupere and a unanimous vote of those present and 
voting. 
 
Correspondence: 
Diane Philbrick reported that the road cleanup report to NH the Beautiful to obtain 
the daffodils has been completed. 
 
East Candia Project: 
Christine Dupere stated that she is working on the East Candia map. 
The East Candia walking tour write up was discussed.  Suggestions for revisions 
were made; Betty Sabean will rework the write up and report at the next meeting. 
Diane Philbrick is hoping for a publication release at Old Home day on August 
28th. 
Diane Philbrick circulated a family book loaned to her by Mimi Alberu. The book 
authored by a Langford ancestor was a detailed expository on the 2 chapters of the 
Bible. 
Ron Thomas has agreed to coordinate the submission of the “State Highway 
Marker” request. Carleton Robie will store the petitions in the Selectmen’s office 
until ready for submittal. 
 
Town Records: 
Jim Lindsey gave the Commission a box of records given to him by Christopher 
Closs. The records are of a 1979 historical house survey done for the preparation of 
the 1981 Candia Master Plan and as such should be a part of the Planning Board’s 
records.. Jim Lindsey discussed the documents apparent origins which could be the 
basis of the documentation required for a Historical District. (In the past, the 
Commission has rejected the creation of a Candia Historical District.) Diane 
Philbrick will consult with Christine Dupere (Candia Town Clerk) as to the storage 
of town records. 
 
 



 
Semi-Q update: 
No update from Ron Thomas. Carleton Robie indicated that the Candia Vol. Fire 
Department, the Water Park and perhaps an Antique Car Show have shown an 
interest in participating and will attend the next Semi-Q meeting on July 29th. 
 
Update on Preservation Plan: 
 The discussion was differed until the July meeting. 
 
Smyth School Sign: 
The discussion was differed until the July meeting. 
 
8. Other business:  
None 
 
Next meeting – Thursday July 8, 2010, 7:30 PM at the town office meeting room. 
 

Ron Thomas made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Betty Sabean. Motion was 
adopted. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:59 PM 
Respectfully submitted 
Ron Thomas 
Secretary 
 


